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Wednesday 18th August 

Science Fair 

Tuesday 17th August 

 

Monday 16th August 

 

Friday 20th August  

Pupil Free Day 
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5 Thursday 19th August 

Kitchen Garden                 

Volunteer meeting                

3 -4pm 

Dear Jingili Community, 

What a fortnight it has been! Our students have settled back into their routines and are diving 
deep into their learning.  

This term sees our 3-6 classes participating in a swimming day. From all accounts the students 
are enjoying what is on offer with swimming, yoga and tennis to name a few.  

Last Friday saw 12 of our year 5/6 students participate in a ôSurvivor Indonesianõ challenge. Our 
kids participated with enthusiasm and determination with one of our team taking out first prize, 
and the other team second. We couldnõt be more proud. See more details later in the                        
newsletter. 

Our Science Expo yesterday saw 24 scientists from the Darwin and Palmerston community 
showcase science in their workplace. It provided such a rich experience for our students to             
connect with science and how it is used across different professions. A big shout out to all the        
scientists who gave up their time to share with our students. A huge thank you to our passionate 
grandparents John and Edna Rivas who spent a lot of time coordinating and communicating to 
make the day happen. An extended thanks to our inspiring Science teacher, Yvonne Vrodos who 
makes it her mission to ensure all Jingili students build their knowledge and skills in science ð 
which was evident in the types of questions our students were asking and the hypotheses they 
were establishing for the ôwhysõ of things. In the coming days, our students will be reflecting on 
this learning experience by creating a science expo book that will be displayed in our foyer for 
the Jingili Community to read. 

We have been approved a pupil free day on Friday 20th August. This day will be used to work on 
our four year plan following on from our school review last year. This important work will set the 
strategic direction of our school. We will be revisiting our vision and mission, and be looking for 
parent community feedback.  

Our parent-teacher conferences have been humming along. I encourage all parents to take this 
opportunity to reflect on your childõs learning for the year and collaboratively set new goals. 
Working in partnership with your childõs teacher enriches the learning pathway.  

Our Berry Street Education learning has introduced a term that Jingili staff work towards each 
and every day ð Unconditional Positive Regard. This is a òmindset that is characterised by a 
feeling of warmth towards a person. It separates what a person has done in the past from the 
inherent value they posess. This separation allows a safe space for our inevitable failures, and 
creates part of the conditions for us to change and work towards succeeding.ó Carl Rogers 

Have a great weekend, 

Jemma Rust 

Principal  

Wednesday 11th August 

  

Friday 13th August  

1/2 Rioli 

Assembly Item 

Monday 9th August 

 

Tuesday 10th August 

Swimming Yr 2/3/4  

Thursday 12th August  

Swimming Yr 4/5/6 

W
e

e
k 

4 



LOST PROPERTY 
 

Donõt forget to check lost                   

property for any missing items. 

We have a lot of jackets, jumpers, 

lunch boxes.  Please make sure 

you childõs items are marked with 

their names. All items will be  

disposed of by this Friday. 

Diary Dates  

Term 3 

TERM 3 

 
Week 4 

Tuesday 10
th
 August ï Year 2/3/4 Swimming (All 

Day) 
Thursday 12

th
 August ï Year 4/5/6 Swimming 

(All day) 
Friday 13

th
 August ï Whole School Assembly 1/2 

Rioli 
 

Week 5 
Wednesday 18th August ï Science Fair 
Friday 20th August ï Pupil Free Day  

 
Week 6 

Friday 27th August ï Dress up as a book Character 
Friday 27th August ï Whole School Assembly 

School band 
 

Week 7 
Thursday 2nd September - Working Bee 3-6pm 
Friday 3rd September ï Fatherôs Day Breakfast 
Saturday 4th September - Preschool Open Day 

 
Week 8 

Friday 10th September - Assembly Item ï                       
Preschool 

Friday 10th September ï Quiz Night 
 

Week 9   
Friday 17th September ï BEAT Performance 

 
Week 10 

Friday 24th September ï Whole School Assembly 
4/5/6 Espinoza 

 

Berry Street Educational Model  

Unconditional Positive 

Regard  

I love you, no matter what 
Unconditional positive regard facilitates an                  

environment where the child feels valued regardless 

of their presenting behaviours, affect or cognitions. 

Morning Reading 
Club 

If you would like to                          
volunteer sometime in the 
morning to listen to or read 
with our Jingili kids please 
contact Susan Taylor on    

8983 7555. 

This reading club is to                   
support students to enjoy                 
reading and build on their 
skills with practice  



Preschool News 

      
The Preschool children enjoyed participating in the Science Expo yesterday. We will continue 
to have regular visits to the Primary School this term as we prepare children for the                        

transition to ôBig Schoolõ. 

Picture plates are back at Jingili Preschool and can be ordered at a cost $30 each. Orders 
are also open to families with children in the Primary School ð please contact the Preschool 
for an order form. Orders and payment must be finalised by Wednesday 1st September to 

allow sufficient production time.  

We are currently taking enrolments for the 2022 school year. Children who turn 4 before 
June 30th 2022 are eligible to commence Preschool in Term 1 2022. The Preschool staff can 
be contacted on 89853495 or email jingili.preschool@education.nt.gov.au if you have any                
queries. We are holding an Open Day on Saturday 4th September between 9-11am to provide 
families with the opportunity to visit the Preschool, find out more about our program and 
complete enrolments. If you are unable to attend the Open Day, please drop into the Primary 

School to collect an enrolment pack. 

A Term 3 Preschool Newsletter has been distributed to families via email ð please let us 
know if you require a paper copy. The ôdates to rememberõ page has already been sent home. 

Please return the tear off section regarding your childõs school for 2022.  

Have a great week! 

The Preschool Team 

5 minute banana (black sapote) coconut chia                
pudding 

2 cups coconut milk 

į cup shredded coconut 

İ cup maple syrup (or honey) 

İ cup chia seeds 

2 cups of ripe banana (1 cup of banana and 1 cup of black sapote) 

2 tbsp cocoa 

Put all ingredients into a blender and combine for 1-2 minutes. 

Chill in the fridge for at least 3 hours. 

Place into a bowl and enjoy your healthy coconut and chia seed pudding. 

mailto:jingili.preschool@education.nt.gov.au


YƛǘŎƘŜƴ DŀǊŘŜƴ ŀǘ WƛƴƎƛƭƛ 
 

   

Welcome back Jingili Community! Last week Early Childhood students tasted paw paw, learnt 
about pollinators and the parts of flowering plants.  Upper Primary students focussed on      
following a recipe by making banana bread and tasting black sapote chia seed pudding.  They 
also processed the turmeric and made recycled paper.  Students are in the garden this 
week, enjoying the wonderful Dinidjanggama (heavy dew time).  We are harvesting galangal, 
mulching pathways and planting flowers for our pollinators.  Itõs beautiful out there and we 
love working together to take care of country and bring our harvest in from the garden onto 
our plate. 
 
THANK YOU! 
 
¶ Emma McCormack for watering our saplings. They are looking stronger and more                  

settled into the ground every day. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER! 
 

Kitchen Garden Volunteer Meeting 
Thursday 

19th of August 
3-4pm 

 Come and share ideas and volunteer  
Kitchen Garden Working Bee 

Thursday 
2nd of September 

3-6pm 
Come and help rejuvenate the EC sensory garden with rocks on the pathways 

 
We have our produce available for purchase at the front office and assembly.  Jodi Rose has 
been working hard to continue to use our beautiful produce and make it into gorgeous                 
preserves for all to enjoy.  All the money goes back into the program. 
 

Produce stall ð For sale 

   Recycled chicken grain bags   $10.00 
   Rosella Jam      $5.00  
   Rosella Chutney     $5.00 
   Bees wax wraps (2)     $5.00 
   Herb butter      $4.00 

     Chilli Sambal/Pesto/yellow paste  $4.00 
     Pancake Mix      $3.00 
     Seeds/bookmarks     50c 

Happy gardening! 

Jodi & Jodi 

 

 



/ƭŀǎǎ aŜǊƛǘ !ǿŀǊŘǎ 

¢κм ς {ŀŎƘǎ Hayley Wicks, Nate Williams 

¢κм - 5ŜǾǊƛŀŘƛǎ Kaleesha Burns-Trainor, Chase Deeble, Ellie Stonham 

¢κм - aƻǊƎŀƴ Arla Grigg, Frankie Tennent, Lilly Borrell  

мκн -  wƛƻƭƛ Logan Hale, Sophie kuhl 

мκн -  bŀǘƘŀƴŀŜƭ Lincoln Brahim, Harrison Brown 

нκо - IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴ Manolis Kamitsis, Flynn Naidoo 

оκп - IƛƴƎǎǘƻƴ Chloe Wilson, Samuel Noakes 

оκп - ²ŀƭŘǊƻƴ Felix De Schoutheete, Oscar Graham 

пκрκс - ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ Rex Scambary, Wing Hong Wong, Clive Ward 

пκрκс - DǊƛƭƭǎ Dallas Robertson, Hugo De Schoutheete 

пκрκс - 9ǎǇƛƴƻȊŀ Kass Yates, Eirini Kostopoulos, Billy OôToole 

 

 

!ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ aŜǊƛǘ !ǿŀǊŘǎ     

Welcome to Jingili Primary 
My name is Ms Ruth Micka and I will be working in your school this 

term in Ms Turnerÿs class. I have been a teacher for many years. 

Most recently I have been working at Ludmilla Primary School as a 

specialist teacher with all classes.  

My favourite book for young children is þWhere the forest meets 

the seaÿ by Jeannie Baker. I love the beautiful illustrations and 

landscapes that remind me of my time  teaching in East Arnhem 

Land. I enjoy cooking, gardening, reading and learning new                    

languages. I am really looking forward to getting to know you all at 

Jingli School.  Ms Ruth Micka 

 



Volunteers Needed 

We are seeking volunteers for our  

Annual quiz night Friday 10th September.  

We need  

§ 2 bar people to run the bar for the night. Must 

have a current RSA. 5.30pm till finish 

§ 2 people to help mark answer through out the 

night. 6pm till finish 

Please call the front office 8983 7555 
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